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To the people of God at Our Redeemer,
The month of November is full of holidays: Thanksgiving, Veteran’s Day, Election Day,

Martin Luther’s Birthday, but the most important holiday is the first one -- All Saints’ Day.  As
Lutherans, each year we celebrate Reformation Day on All Saints’ Eve.  This year, our
Reformation Festival is actually on Sunday, October 31.  On October 31, 1517, Martin Luther, a
professor at the University of Wittenburg, nailed to the Wittenburg church door 95 proposals for
debate (The 95 Theses) because he questioned the church’s practice of selling indulgences,
which were pieces of paper claiming to offer the owner of that paper complete forgiveness for
their sins.

However, in our celebration of the Reformation of the Church, we often overlook why Martin
Luther chose October 31 as the day to post his proposals for debate.  He knew that on October
31, all of the students and professors from the university would be in church.  October 31 is a
major Christian holiday.  It is the Eve of All Saints’ Day.  

On All Saints’ Eve and All Saints’ Day, the people of God would gather together and honor
the memory of those who had died in the faith.  It was a major festival in the life of the church. 
Rather than fearing the pagan superstitions of ghosts and goblins, they chose to commune with
the “angels, archangels, and all the company of heaven.”  (Although there were many Christians
in the 16th Century who also were very superstitious.)

In recent gatherings of our Junior and Senior High School students, there were discussions
as to what is proper for Christians to do on or around Halloween (All Hallow’s Eve).  As I like to
say, I do not have anything against trick or treat activity, except for the “tricks.”  The LCMS has
no official position, but parents are encouraged to use common sense in choosing costumes or
activities for the children.  

Also, with all the noise of the secular Halloween festivities, the joy of remembering the
hallowed or holy ones with the Lord on October 31 and November 1 is often lost or forgotten. 
All Hallows’ Eve and All Saints’ Day are meant to be celebrations remembering the dead in
Christ.  They have finished their course in faith and we remember them in light of what Christ
has done for them in His death and resurrection.  

This does not mean that children can’t dress up, knock on doors, and consume mass
quantities of chocolate.  But remind yourself and your children of the real meaning of All
Hallows’ Eve and All Saints’ Day.  Of all the holidays of November, and even more than the
celebration of the Reformation, these are holidays (holy days) worthy of special attention.  

In Christ,  
Pastor Eden
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Who’s Who at Our Redeemer
President Larry Ehmen Oct. 2010 – Sep. 2012

Vice-President Bill Dicks Oct. 2010 – Sep. 2012

Secretary Wanda Spohr Oct. 2010 – Sep. 2012

Treasurer Hanna Ott Oct. 2010 – Sep. 2012

Financial Secretary Janett Mueller Oct. 2010 – Sep. 2012

Education Board Becky Lunt Oct. 2009 – Sep. 2011

Lisa Howerton Oct. 2010 – Sep. 2012

Hannah Ott, S. S. Supt., ex officio appointed

Melissa Knapp, S.S. Supt., ex officio appointed

Board of Elders Terry Morse Oct. 2009 – Sept. 2011

Jerry Lunt Oct. 2009 – Sept. 2011

Steve Schoch Oct. 2009 – Sept. 2011

Chris Knapp Oct. 2010 – Sept. 2012

Ryan Vaughn Oct. 2010 – Sept. 2012

Ray Miklius Oct. 2010 – Sept. 2012

Evangelism Board Rosie Meyer Nov. 2010 – Sep. 2012

Michelle Urbon Oct. 2009 – Sep. 2011

Property Board Steve Kaiser Oct. 2009 – Sep. 2011

Bill Humphrey Oct. 2010 –  Sep. 2012

Stewardship Board Eldon Schoch Oct. 2010 - Sep. 2011

Jim Howerton Oct. 2010 – Sep. 2012

Youth Ministry Board Jenna & Josh Crabtree Oct. 2009 – Sep. 2011

Heidi Schlipman Oct. 2010 – Sep. 2012
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Remembering In Our Prayers
REMEMBER IN PRAYER THOSE IN OUR NATION’S MILITARY SERVICES:
Mark and Kari Adams, Mark Borg, Paul Boriack, Aaron DeWerff, Cindy Flesner, Rick
Flesner, John Haines, Blake Hemmann, Zach Howerton, Jason Klauser, Jared Lunt,
Tyler McCarty, Dan Meyer, Jeremy Meyers, Amanda Schwartz, Jeremy Schwartz,
Aaron Smith, Ryan Thruston, Spencer Toner, Marc Troxel, Kristen Vahle, Phillip
Weisheit, and Patrick Weppler.

REMEMBER IN PRAYER THOSE WITH ONGOING HEALTH NEEDS: Nick Austin, Warren Bingman, Sean
Burner, Mary Butler, Max Ellerbrock, Bryce Foster, Joseph Hoebing, Michael Morgan, Nancy
O’Neal, Nancy Ott, Cole Schullian, Dean Schulte, Kory Tournear, Kurt and Alissa Ulmer and
child, Jacob Weimer, Frank and Kay Weiss, and Vicki Wemhoener

REMEMBER OUR SHUT-IN MEMBERS AND FRIENDS:
Norma Baird, Dolores Bruenger, Ben Clevenger, Maxine Delven, Gloria Douglas, Barbara Ebel,
Doreetha Elliott, Ralph Genenbacher, Paul Hagemann, Ruth Holt, Merle Kuntemeier, Bob
McGartland, Jacqueline Mickens, Paul & Mary Morgan, Marilyn Newman, Sue Patton, Patricia
Powers, Dora Rodefeld, LaVora Scoggan, Ike Shaffer, Ruth Sprenger, Lucille Stuffing, Thea
Sueltman, Ida Utterback, Ann Viar, Robert Wemhoener, Wilma Wemhoener, Lucille Wiskirchen

Keep Our Missionaries in Your Prayers
Our Family in Turkey,
Apple of His Eye Mission Society, 
The Evangelical Lutheran Church in Latvia, 
The Lutheran Church of the Redeemer, Harlow, Essex, U.K., 
The Independent Evangelical Lutheran Church in Germany, 
Mrs. Alvina Federwitz in Liberia, West Africa, 
Jonathan and Carrie Federwitz and their children in Papua New Guinea, 
Danny and Becca DeLoach and their children in Papua New Guinea, 
Dr. Steve and Mrs. Julie Lutz, home on furlough.

Our Seminary Students
Concordia Seminary, Saint Louis, MO:

Concordia Theological Seminary, Fort Wayne, IN: 
          Andrew Dierks, 6600 N. Clinton St. 189, Fort Wayne, IN 46825

Our Mission
To the glory of God we are SHARING Our Redeemer by …

CARING for one another in Christian love and compassion
ENCOURAGING growth and outreach through worship and Bible study
BEARING one another’s burden’s as family
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News & Notes

3-Drawer Cart by the Office Steps
    Top Drawer: For Campbell's labels & Gen-
eral Mills box tops for education, HyVee
UPCs, County Market brand UPCs, & Tyson
A+ lablels. They benefit the St. James school
library. They can’t use the Betty Crocker or
the Kool-Aid points though. Thanks!
     2nd Drawer: For any type used greeting
card fronts. Good Samaritan home used
them to make things. 

3rd Drawer: For cancelled stamps for mis-
sions. They must be complete stamps. 

GREETING CARDS (sponsored by the PLuS
group) Be sure to check out the wide variety
of assorted greeting cards. Each card is only
50 cents.

SCRIP Volunteers needed- Help is al-
ways needed to fill in workers for the Scrip
Sales.  If you can help please sign the sheet
on table in the entrance hall.  Parents of St.
James students should especially try to sign
up for a few time slots, since the profits are
to help with school expenses.  A huge thank
you to those who have volunteered their time
to the scrip program. Your help is making the
program a great success. Thanks again for
your support. If you have any questions,
please see Tina Vaughn. 

The Shoeman Water Project: Bring all
your unwanted shoes - old or new. They will
be traded for cash which is used to purchase
materials to dig & build wells in places where
clean fresh water is needed.  This is an on-
going project with no deadline.  Thrivent will
not be taking the shoes after 10/31, but
other drop sites will be listed on their website
www.shoeman.org.

Food Bank: Do you know anyone from our
church family or their families who needs the
help of our Food Bank? If so contact Cindy
Ott at 228-9354 or 430-0301.
CID Junior High Lock-in: Illinois Wes-
leyan Univ., Bloomington, IL - Nov. 12 & 13,

2010 - 8:00 p.m.-6:00 a.m.  Rock out to a
concert with Parallax View, Be inspired by the
Trust Guy, Dr. Micah Parker, then play all
night at the Shirk Center.  Sign up on the ta-
ble in the Narthex or see Heidi Schlipman or
Jenna Crabtree.

Food Collection Help: You probably know
what’s for dinner on Thanksgiving Day.  Many
people don’t.  Our junior high youth are col-
lecting food to help the less fortunate for their
CID-Lock-In Servant Event. They are collect-
ing the following items: Boxed Stuffing, Boxed
Potatoes, Canned Green Beans or Corn,
Canned Cranberries, Store-bought Cookies or
Little Debbie Snacks. These items will be put
together into “Thanksgiving Meals” and given
to needy families in the greater Bloom-ington
area. Please consider donating a whole
“meal”!  Items will be collected through
Sunday, November 7th.

Careers For Christ - November 5-7 This
weekend is for Sophomores, Juniors & Se-
niors who are interested in (or think they
might be interested in) Church professional
vocations. It is being held at the Chicago
campus.  For more info call 708-209-3100 or
go to CUChicago.eduC4C 

PIZZA! PIZZA! PIZZA! Hungry yet?? The
2nd Thursday of each month is PIZZA NIGHT
for St. James at Papa John’s. Papa John’s
graciously donates 20% of the proceeds to St.
James. Just tell them when you order it is for
St. James. And don’t forget you can order a
Papa John’s Scrip card to pay for it. So that
would be 20% from Papa John’s PLUS the
8% from the Scrip card!! How awesome is
that?!

Hanson-Spears religious Calendars for
2011 are here on the table in the Narthex. 
Help yourself.
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34th Biennial Lutheran Wo-
men’s Missionary League
Convention: Come to the 
LWML Convention in Peoria,
June 23-26, 2011 with a thankful

heart for all the blessings God has given you! 
We expect over six thousand men, women and
children to attend, and we need more than
seven hundred willing workers.  Prayerfully
consider in what capacity you can best serve.  
We need Workers in the areas of drivers, reg-
istration, First Aid (no hands on, just seeking
help for..), wheel chair rentals, information/
directions, lost & found, ushering. We even
have jobs for those who need to sit or do little
walking.  On www.lwmlcid.org, you can find a
Worker’s form.  Complete it and send it in as
noted.  Though we live in a world that is not
always receptive to Christianity, the LWML,
through their mite offerings, boldly spread the
Gospel throughout the world by proclaiming
that Jesus is our risen Lord and Savior.  What
a joy to share His love! 

“A VERY MERRY MARKET”

SATURDAY,
 NOVEMBER 13TH 

9 AM – 2PM
CREATIVE MEMORIES, 

MARY KAY,
 LIA SOPHIA,

TUPPERWARE, 
UPPERCASE LIVING,
DIVA GIRL PURSES, 
PLUS MANY MORE

BREAKFAST AND LUNCH
AVAILABLE

HANDICAP ACCESSIBLE
NO ADMISSION CHARGE

OUR REDEEMER
LUTHERAN CHURCH
FELLOWSHIP HALL

2701 COLLEGE, QUINCY IL
SPONSORED BY: PLuS

                           (Parents of Lutheran Students)

Reminder: Place your Rada order today!
Once we have enough orders that total

around $60 to $70, we will place an order. 
The Rada Cutlery is an ongoing fund-raiser. 
Please see the display by south entrance. 
(If you would like to view some of the knives, 

see Melissa in the Sunday School office.) 

Rada also hand pours their 
SOY WAX CANDLES 
in America’s heartland!

There are sample candles so that you can
see the fragrance you like before you order. 

Rada has a variety of products: cutlery,
stoneware, soy wax candles, 

and quick mixes. 
Catalogs are available.  

Please feel free to take one.  
Sales to benefit Lutheran education!

Calling all artists, crafters, bakers,
quilters, knitters! We would love for you
to join us for “A Very Merry Market” on Sat-
urday, November 13th. If you have ques-
tions, please contact Tina Vaughn (316-
4150) or Melissa Knapp (228-9736). 

Last Chance - Order by Nov. 15, 2010 
Law and Gospel: How to Read and Apply
the Bible offers a fresh translation of C.F.W.
Walther’s classic lectures. It provides com-
prehensive notes and other helps to bring to
life the power and excitement of God’s
Word for you. This new unabridged edition
restores Walther's witty, staccato fire, in-
cluding text omitted in prior English ver-
sions. Read Walther's lectures like no one
has since he originally spoke them. If you
are interested contact the church office 223-
1769 and/ or see the flyer on the table in the
Narthex.

Sunday School Report: In Nov. we will
be collecting for the Seminary Food bank.
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RAKE And RUN 2010
Grab your rakes, leaf-
blowers, and your friends
to do a service for your
neighbor. We are hoping
many leaves will fall by

November 6th for this year's Rake and Run.
The Rake and Run is open for volunteers of
all ages! Starting at 9:00am, meeting at St.
James, we will head out to rake as many
lawns as we have signed up. There will be a
break for a lunch, provided by members of St.
James. If you are able and willing to assist in
raking leaves, or if you need you yard raked,
please add your name (and address) to the
sign-up sheets. Call Pastor Mueller at St.
James if you have any questions- 222-8447. 

Christmas is less than 3 months away!! 
Please keep the PLuS group in mind when
going through your trees and decorations. 
We will need decoration for our “A Very Merry
Market”, which is going to be Saturday, No-
vember 13th.  If you have questions, please
contact Melissa Knapp or Tina Vaughn.

Thanks to all the faithful greeters at Our Re-
deemer. You have all done a great job of
greeting and making our worshipers feel wel-
come.  More Greeters are needed to help fill
out the schedules, especially for late service. 
The goal is to have enough Volunteers that
you would only be asked to do one service
about once every three months. Early Service
Volunteers please call Sandy Callahan (334-
5301).  Late Service Volunteers please call
Ruth Hall (224-4599).

Bruce Scheiter wants everyone to know
that he is doing well with the support of his
brother Gene’s family.  His address is: 10
Hyd-a-Way Road, Camdenton, MO 65020-
2950

Concordia Seminary Food Bank is al-
ways collecting manufacturer’s “Money Off”
coupons for all products which the student
families use when they have to go shopping
at the regular stores.  If you are interested in
helping with this project.  Clip coupons, mail
them in a small or legal size envelopes, mak-
ing sure they are not over 1 oz. in weight for
a &. $.44 stamp.  Mail them to: Concordia
Seminary Food Bank, 801 Seminary Place,
St. Louis, MO 63105.

Quincy Service League will host its 42nd

Holiday Gift Show on Nov. 20th (10am - 5pm)
and 21st (10am - 4pm) @ Quincy Senior High
School.  Over 100 Merchants will be set up. 
Food will be available throughout the show.
The tickets are $2 in advance or for Seniors
and $3 at the door. Children (6-12) are $1, 5
and under are free.  From (8-10 am) Sat.
morning a breakfast will be served and these
tickets may purchased ahead of time for $10.
A list of places to purchase them is in the
secretary’s office window.  Need more info? 
Call 217-653-6144 or go to
www.quincyserviceleague.org 

Lutheran Summer Music Academy &
Festival - June 26-July 24, 2011 in
Decorah, Iowa.  Apply today for scholarships
and financial assistance. To learn more go to
www.lutheransummermusic.org

That’s My Pan! Sale: Tired of not getting
your pan back from the church dinner or
leaving it at the family reunion with no name
on it?  Not to worry…just place an order for a
personalized That’s My Pan! from the LWML
girls. These aluminum pans have your name
engraved on the lid and the pan itself!  How
great is that? They come in a variety of sizes
and colors with 100 different choices of art-
work to use with your name. Visit the girls in
the Pastor’s lounge after each service to see
the samples and place your order. Order one
for yourself and several for Christmas gifts!
They will also be set up at The Very, Merry
Market on Nov. 13th. The proceeds from the
sale of the pans will be matched by Thrivent.
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You are invited to St. John’s Lutheran
church in Hannibal for their annual Soup Din-
ner and Bazaar  on Sat., November 13, 2010
(11am -7pm).  Meal Tickets are $5 for Adults
and $3 for Children. See flyer in the church
office window.

Camp CILCA is once again holding a
Christian Women's Scrapbook Retreat.
This fall, the dates are November 12th
through the 14th. The fun begins on Friday
evening at 7:00 p.m. (no early birds, please)
and lasts until 2:00 p.m. Sunday afternoon.
With 2 or more gals to a room, the cost is a
very reasonable $85 per person. This price
also includes 3 meals on Saturday and 2
meals on Sunday. Register by phone at
217/487-7497 or email at CAMP@CILCA.org
Please send your payment in advance to
Camp CILCA, 4125 Camp CILCA Road,
Cantral, IL 62625.

The Youngish Adults will be having a
Soups and Games Night at Michele & Keith
Urbon’s house (2304 Ranchland) Friday Nov
12 @ 6:30 pm. Questions or directions call
Michele @222-6706 or on FB. 

Our heartfelt thanks to the person responsi-
ble for the anonymous monetary gift. These
generous acts have helped to support Joe and
our family throughout his illness. It could not
come at a better time as Joe continues to fight to
leave the hospital. Thanks again for everything
you continue to do to help our family. 

               Joe, Amie, Olivia, & Nathan Hoebing

To all counters: I am in the process of making
the Money Counter’s schedule for 2011.  If you
are satisfied with the month that you have work-
ed this past year there is no need to notify me. If
you need a change, please let me know by email
or phone. jmueller109@comcast.net or 217-257-
1987.  If you are interested in becoming a coun-

ter please contact me.      Jan Mueller, 
           Financial Secretary

Lutheran Laymen’s League - QUINCY
AREA MEN’S CLUB is sponsoring a Turkey
Supper @ St. James Lutheran Church on Sat.,
Nov. 13th.  They will be serving from 4:30 - 6:30
p.m.  Tickets are available in our church office. 
They are $8.00 for adults and $4.00 for children

COMMUNITY DAY AT BERGNERS is Saturday,
November 13th. LWML members have coupon
books for $5.00.  Each book offers ten dollars off
an item of ten dollars or more plus 20-30% off
items throughout the day. The LWML keeps the
entire five dollars for their mission projects.  St.
James School is also selling them in the church
office.  Their profits go to the school.

Birthright's Trivia Night: There's still time to
get your team together for the competition, which
will be held at 7 p.m. Nov. 13 at the Knights of
Columbus hall. The cost for a team (up to 8 peo-
ple) is $100. Participants must be at least 21
years old to play. Free snacks and a cash bar
will be available. Local celebrity experts will be
“sold” for lifelines to select categories. All pro-
ceeds will go toward operating expenses for
Birthright of Quincy, a non-profit, non-denomina-
tional organization which offers free confidential
services for pregnant women. For more informa-
tion, contact Julie at 653-8174 or Patty at 440-
8388 or go to Birthright-Quincyil on Facebook. 

”It’s beginning to look a lot like Christmas
…” okay, maybe not just yet but it will be

here soon!  Don’t forget you can start your
shopping TODAY with your ORLC Scrip

order.   You don’t have to worry about size
or fighting the crowds.  Scrip cards are the

perfect gift for EVERYONE!!!  
Pick from gas cards, book stores, hotel

stays, movie theater, department stores,
internet shopping, clothing for men, women,

‘tweens and kids.
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Hog Roast: Please join us at the Lutheran
Church of St. John on Sunday October 31
immediately following the 10:30 a.m. Refor-
mation Service @ Baldwin School for a Hog
Roast.  There will be plenty to eat & a Free
Will Offering will be accepted.  Proceeds go to
the Care-giving Ministry.  Hope to see you
there!!

To Our Church Family, 
   Joe & I wanted to thank everyone involved
in last weekend's effort in cleaning up our
yard. It was so nice to come home from the
hospital to a clean yard. Once again our
church families have stepped up to take care
of us in our time of need. We greatly appreci-
ate the thoughts and prayers of everyone.
Hopefully soon we will be able to bring Joe
home. God's Blessings To You All! 

   Joe, Amie, Olivia, & Nathan Hoebing

Thrivent Financial for Lutherans is spon-
soring two different events for Christmas to be
held in the St. Louis area.

1. The National Lutheran Choir Concert
“Christmas Festival”, Sat. Dec. 18, 2010.

2. “Away in the Basement” - A Church
Basement Ladies Christmas - Dec. 21, 22 &
23, 2010.
Posters with more information are posted by
the East and South entrances to the church.

Thrivent members: Please be proactive
and vote for our National Board of Directors. 
A booklet should have been in your mail box
with the 2010 election information.  You can
either go online to vote or return the Ballot/
postcard in the booklet.

Also you should have received a survey
on the “Choice Dollars “ program.  Please
take 2 minutes to fill this out and return it in
the envelope provided.    

Turkey Missionaries: Two newsletters
from over the summer are on the table in the
Narthex.

PLuS Pie Sale: Do you need some delicious
pies for your Thanksgiving meal?  Let the PluS
group do the baking for you!  Choose from ap-
ple, pumpkin, ($10 ea.) or pecan pie ($15)! 
Place your order by Sunday, November 21st.
You can pick up your delicious pies after 9:30
a.m. on Wed., Nov. 24th. Order forms are avail-
able in the narthex. Proceeds support Lutheran
Education.
 
Don't forget the PLuS Bake
Sale Thanksgiving Eve!
Various yummy treats will be
available Wednesday evening before and after
the Thanks-giving Eve service. Stop by and
pick up an extra treat for your family.

The St. James Board of Christian Educa-
tion is in need of a new member to fill the posi-
tion previously held by Karol Ehmen. The board
would prefer a member of ORLC to fill this posi-
tion so that we have representation in the deci-
sion making body of the school.  If interested
contact the church office @ 223-1769. 

The Knitters would like to thank everyone
who supplied us with yarn and money for yarn. 
A special thanks to the Sunday School children
and Beverly Post.  We knitted and crochet
about 400 items for the students and their fami-
lies of Concordia Seminary, which we delivered
on Oct. 6th.  Barb, Norma, Wanda and Jan  
(The thank you notes for these items are al-
ready arriving.  They are on the table in the
Narthex if you’d like to read some of them.)

Beta Sigma Psi, National Lutheran Fra-
ternity has scholarships available at many
Universities. If you are interested in the Frater-
nity or their scholarships, there is a brochure
available in the church office.
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Evening Ladies Aid
Our monthly meeting was held on October 7th with Donna and
Suzanne Troxel serving as hostesses. The desserts, as usual,
were delicious and enjoyed by all in attendance. 

We also were blessed to add a new member to our group! We
welcome Colleen Westberg. She jumped right in and is one of our
hostesses for next month’s meeting. Thank you, Colleen, for your
enthusiasm!

We finalized plans for putting together the health kits for LWR and getting them delivered. We also
got our final instructions on selling our ‘That’s My Pan!’ pans, which are available to order from any
LWML member. We hope to be set up after each church service, but in case that’s not always
possible because of schedules, please feel free to contact any member to order your pan. Please
be sure and read the blip about them in the newsletter and the bulletins. 

Unfinished business – Everyone shared their favorite part of the Quincy Zone rally, held at St.
James in September. LWML Sunday was also discussed. Bergner’s Community Day coupon
booklets were handed out. The details on them are listed below. Be sure to get yours. We also
updated our prayer chain list.

New business – We are making plans for a fundraiser event in Jan. or Feb. that includes food!
After we have finalized all the details, we’ll put an announcement in the newsletter and bulletin.
Girls take note…it will involve you not having to cook for at least one meal, maybe two, depending
on the size of your family! Dates for our Advent dessert night were also discussed.

The Bergner’s Community Day coupon booklets for $5
are helping to fund our 4th quarter mission projects,
which are Veterans of the Cross and Birthright. For your
$5, you get a $10 coupon (which means you already
made $5) to use towards your purchase on Community
Day, which is Sat., Nov. 13th, plus several 20 and 30% off
coupons that can be used the same day on regular or sale-priced merchandise in their store! The
best part is that our group gets to keep the whole $5 for our fundraising efforts. What a win-win for
everyone and a great way to start your Christmas shopping! Ask any LWML member to purchase
your booklet and remember…they make a great gift item for your friends and family who love to
shop at Bergner’s or any of their affiliate stores such as Younkers or the Boston Store!

Next month’s meeting is on November 4th with dessert served at 6:30pm.

Please make plans to attend one of our meetings and check us out! Our group is truly blessed with
the many gifts, talents and resources of all the ladies and we welcome you to join us in “serving the
Lord with gladness”!

 If you would like more information about our Evening Ladies Aid Society, please contact any
member, Michele Clevenger at 217-224-7881 or m.l.clevenger@comcast.net or check out the
LWML on the World Wide Web at  www.lwmlcid.org or www.lwml.org.
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November Birthdays 

1 Victoria Hufendick
2 Anthony Myers
3 Bernard Weisenburger Jr.
4 James Wyatt
5 Brianna Frink
5 Steven Voepel
6 Karen Lohmeyer
7 Carrie Fischer
7 Bethany Foster
8 Bruce Burner
8 Orville Dicks Jr.
8 Mildred Graham
8 Verna Harker
9 Maggie Bowles
9 Audrey Church
9 Colleen Westberg

10 Frank Hanawalt Jr.
11 Charlotte Vahle
13 Renee Durst
13 Danielle Fleming
15 Dennis Fleming
15 Dakota Martin
16 Andrew Allen
16 John Church
16 Lori Klauser
18 Shelia McElfresh
19 John Baker
19 Barbara Ebel
19 Jacob Ott
20 Monty Dodd
22 Matthew Weppler
23 Herbert Hillebrenner

23 Katherine Spohr
24 Marjorie Baker
24 Katherine Koenig
24 Derek Ott
24 Paul Weisheit
25 Carolyn Cramlett
25 Robert Tipton
27 Bill Florey
27 Jeremy Holtman
28 Jammie Meyer
29 Bernice Wagner
29 Adrian Zehnle
30 Stephanie Bush
30 Brandon McGartland
30 Ida Utterback (97)
30 Kristen Vahle

November  Anniversaries

5 Carl & Carol Muehring
14 Guye & Tamara Dedert
20 Ryan & Tina Vaughn
22 Larry & Reva Ehmen
25 David & Lynn Wombles

26 Harry & Barbara Hall Jr.
26 James & Shelly Holtman
26 James & Nancy Ott
27 David & Jessica Showman

November Baptisms

2 Piper Clevenger
3 Mary Voepel
4 Jerry Lunt
7 Jeanette Wyatt
8 Audrea Fitch
8 William Schlegl
8 Curtis Spohr
8 Hayley Wingerter
9 Krystal Frink
9 Joann Reichert
10 Bryan Baird
10 Danny Baker
10 Kensey McGartland

11 Ruth Sprenger
13 Guye Dedert
13 Eben Fischer
13 Alexander Fitch
13 Kathleen Schoch
14 Tanner Clevenger
14 Stacy Valentine
18 Mark Key
19 Brianna Frink
19 Amy Killday
22 Ruth Caldwell
22 Matthew Dyer
22 Angela Nixon

22 Jacob Ott
23 Bernard Weisenburger III
24 Ethan Clevenger
26 Ethan Sass
27 John Baker
27 Robert Gooding
28 Janice Colvin
28 Erik Mix
29 Karen Lohmeyer
30 Erica Dedert
30 Patricia Florey
30 Kari Mercurio
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Assignments for November 2010
Communion Assistants:

Sat., November 6 at 5:00 p.m. Bill Haire

Sun., November 7 at 8:00 a.m. Brad Ehmen Clint Gooding

Sun., November 7 at 10:15 a.m. Ryan Vaugh Steve Schoch

Sat., November 13 at 5:00 p.m. Bill Haire

Sun., November 14 at 8:00 a.m. Bob Frink Chris Knapp

Sun., November 14 at 10:15 a.m. Chet Vahle Bill Humphrey

Sat., November 20 at 5:00 p.m. Bill Haire

Sun., November 21 at 8:00 a.m. ? Larry Foster 

Sun., November 21 at 10:15 a.m. Stan Yelton Jeff Wolfmeyer

Wed., November 25 at 7:00 p.m. Roger Hyer

Sat., November 27 at 5:00 p.m. Bill Haire

Sun., November 28 at 8:00 a.m. Roger Hyer Bob Jording

Sun., November 28 at 10:15 a.m. Bruce Burner Gary Hyer

Ushers:

Saturday at 5:00 p.m. Josh & Jenna Crabtree

Sunday at 8:00 a.m. Ken Knoernschild, Jerry Manton, Jerry & Becky Lunt

Sunday at 10:15 a.m. Bruce Burner, Steve Hyer, Terry Morse, Stan Yelton

Parish Nurse: Mrs. Donna Troxel

Altar Care: Ruth Essington, Melanie Zehnle, Kim Gooding, Shelly Holtman

Counters: Mary Lazzeri & 

Registration Slips: Ellie Bowles

Van Driver: Roger Hyer

If you wish to help in one of these areas, please contact the church office at 223-1769 or by email:
secretary@orlc-quincy.com, and we'll help you contact the appropriate person.
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Pastoral Report
(September 1- September 30, 2010)

Official Acts                               
Baptisms:

Weddings:  

Funerals:

Confirmations:

Membership Changes
Gains [+3B, +3C]

Baptisms [+0B,+0C]

Transfers In [+2B, +2C] 
Isabelle Hillerts               9/10/10
Elaine Hyer                   9/25/10

Profession of Faith [+1B, +1C]
Eldon Schoch                9/25/10

Confirmations [+0B, +0C]

 Losses [-0B, -0C]

Transfers Out [-0B, -0C] 

Deaths [-0B, -0C]

Statistical Adjustment [+/-0B, +/-0C ]

Membership Jan. 1, 2010 Gains Losses July 31, 2010

   Baptized 593 +11 -12 592

   Confirmed 460 +12 -12 460

November Puzzle Page Answer  page 14

Be kind and compassionate to one another, forgiving each other, just as in Christ, God forgave you.
Eph. 4:32
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Treasurer’s Report
(January 1 — September 30, 2010)

Fund Jan. 1, 2010 Sept. 30, 2010

   Building Fund 62,100.85 57,426.64

   Endowment Funds 25,202.94 25,878.82

   General Fund 5,874.10 8,149.88

   Kleinsorge Income 4,695.64 20,456.39

   Kleinsorge Bequest 79,531.19 65,516.76

   Memorial Fund 24,796.01 27,826.72

Total All Funds 197,505.09 184,798.82

Budget Summary for Jan. 1 —September 30, 2010

General Fund only Actual Budget Difference

Income 212,902.80 192,974.45 20,028.35

  

Expenses

   Missions 19,198.75 -20,735.01 1,536.26

   Personnel 115,019.53 115,996.82 977.29

   Program

         Education 56,751.93 62,155.93 5,404.00

         Elders 3824.40 5,209.51 1,385.11

         Evangelism 00 3,918.77 3,918.77

         Stewardship 6,323.24 8,467.51 2144.27

         Youth Ministry 00 750.01 750.01

   Total Program 66,899.57 80,501.73 13,602.16

   Property 23,853.89 29,062.55 5,208.66

Total Expenses 224,971.74 246.296.11 21,324.37

Income – Expenses -12,068.94 -53,421.66 41,352.72



14

PUZZLE PAGE
GETTING ALONG

By
Bill Schlegl

Discover the letters of the Bible verse by counting forward (+) or backward 
(-) from the given letter.  You will learn how to have unity and love in your daily
lives.

_________      __________________       ______________
F-4  A+4          M-2  F+3  Q-3  A+3          H-7  L+2  G-3

________________________________________________________
H-5  L+3  J+3  R-2  Z+1  P+3  U-2  F+3  P-1  L+2  E-4  Q+3  C+2

__________     ______________     _______________________________,
W-3  N+1          R-3  K+3  B+3        D-3  H+6  J+5  R+2  K-3  A+4  Q+1

________________________________________    _________________
D+2  L+3  T-2  C+4  G+2  T+2  F+3  P-2  E+2        B+3  F-5  H-5  F+2

_____________________,      __________________        __________
L+3  X-4  F+2  H-3  T-2          H+2  W-2  R+1  Y-5          C-2  O+4

________       _________________________,         ____________
J-1  Q-3          H-5  I-1  N+4  L-3  R+1  V-2            I-2  J+5  A+3

_______________________________      ______________.
G-1  M+2  V-4  C+4  X+3  X-2  B+3          Z-1  N+1  V-1

Answers on page12
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Tour the Luther Sites!
There is still room for a few more to join Dave Rohe and President Bueltmann on a nine

day, tour of the Luther sites, and especially the quaint “Home” of the Reformation, Wittenberg
Germany. We will tentatively leave Bloomington, Illinois on Tuesday, arriving in Frankfurt Germany
on Wednesday morning.  

 We will then spend the next eight days visiting the sites where Luther taught, preached,
and was instrumental in the reformation of the church.  We will see places like Worms, Leipzig,
Eisenach, Eisleben, Berlin, Rothenburg, Mansfeld, Schmalkalden, Grimma and especially,
Wittenberg.  We will tour the Wartburg Castle, Luther’s Birth and Death houses, the Luther
museum, and the church where Paul Gerhardt served.  We will visit the church where J S Bach
served as well.

This trip is scheduled for May 10-18, 2011.  We may even add an additional day.  The itinerary
above is tentative, but the locations of the sites we want to see are basically those listed.  There
will be room for 25-30 individuals and hotel accommodations will be based on double occupancy.   
As we get closer and able to determine exact dates, we will be able to get firm costs for air fare
and hotels. Time permitting, there may be some additional surprises along the way.

All travel in country will be by chartered coach driven by an English-speaking German Pastor. 
We will provide breakfast at the hotels we stay in and  your evening meal will be included in the
cost of the trip.  It is our hope to hold the cost down to around $2250.

If you are interested in joining us, please contact Dave Rohe at drohe@cidlcms.org, or call him
at 217-793-1802.

Ongoing Ambassadors for Christ

November 6-8, 2010, Trinity, Coal Valley , IL

December 29-January 1, New Years, St. James, Quincy , IL

January 28-30, St. John, East Moline, IL

February 25-27, Calvary Lutheran Church, Watseka, IL

March 18-20, St. Paul Lutheran Church, Lexington, IL

April 8-10, St Johns, Green Valley, IL

May 20-22, St. Matthews, Milan IL

June 23-26, Christ Lutheran, Peoria, IL
  Note: Starting Friday Morning, LWML Convention Participation. 

PLEASE REMEMBER TO bring your medical release forms. You never know when something can
happen. You can find the form online at www.OAFC.org.

May God Bless each of you. Please invite your family, friends, and church members.

Jamie Louderback jamie62359@hotmail.com (217) 430-4760
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Our Thrivent Reps presenting the check for the Seminary Food bank, from the Bake Sale &
Thrivent's Matching Funds.  (Date on picture is inaccurate.)

Below is the group who went to the on the Seminary Chapel tour.

Not Shown is Bernice Jording, the photographer here!


